San Francisco HIV Prevention Planning Council (HPPC)

Co-Chairs Report

January 13, 2011
Announcements:

At-Large Steering Election:  
The Steering Committee will put out a call for nominations for an At-large member to the Steering Committee.  At-large Members are HPPC members and are not chairs or co-chairs of their committee.  At-large members are regular members of the Steering Committee with voting responsibilities.  The At-large seat is a two year term.  Currently, Frank Strona and Jose Luis Guzman are the At-large members. Frank Strona’s term ends January 31, 2011.  The election will take place at the February 10th HPPC meeting.
Enhanced Comprehensive HIV Prevention Plan (ECHPP) update. The purpose of the ECHPP grant is to support local health departments to begin to implement the National HIV/AIDS Strategy. The grant is for 1 year (through September 2011) and will support a short-term, intensive planning process (ending in early February) followed by implementation of some of the

priorities identified in the Plan. We will update the HPPC on the planning process in February 2011, and will bring the draft Plan to HPPC for discussion, feedback, and endorsement in March. For additional information, please contact Dara Geckler at dara.geckler@sfdph.org.

HPPC Email list:  The HPPC mail list is only to be used for HPPC related mailings, HIV prevention updates & notifications, and job postings.  The mail list is not to be used for personal response to announcements, personal notes to members, or other personal business.  If you are uncertain about whether or not something should be sent to the whole Council, please contact Eileen at eileen.loughran@sfdph.org and she will discuss with Co-Chairs. 
Leaving Early/Arriving Late:  Please note that monthly HPPC meetings are scheduled from 3-6 pm.  In order to have input from all of the members, we ask that you attend the full meeting.  We understand that sometimes life circumstances arise that make it necessary to arrive late or leave early.  In these situations we ask that you either notify Betty Chan Lew, or make an announcement at the beginning of the meeting. 
Memorial Service:  The details on the memorial service for Randy Allgaier have just been announced. Randy was a longtime advocate for people living with HIV and LGBT equality. A special memorial service has been planned for Sunday, January 23, 2011 at the First Congregational Church on 1300 Polk Street (at Bush Street) at 3:00pm.  For more information on the location, visit the Church's website at www.sanfranciscoucc.org

Program Collaboration and Service Integration (PCSI) Project: PCSI is a collaboration between multiple sections in the health department (see steering committee below) to develop an assessment of the current syndemics among HIV, viral hepatitis, STDs and TB in the health jurisdiction.  The project enables SF to identify gaps in services and develop the systems needed to maximize resources in providing integrated services at the client level.  The project aims to leverage resources to maximize the yield and sustainability of routine HIV screening programs.

PCSI Steering Committee: Community Oriented Primary Care, Communicable Disease Prevention and Control, DPH Microbiology Lab, HIV Epidemiology, HIV Health Services, HIV Prevention, San Francisco General Hospital Clinical Laboratory, STD Prevention and Control, and TB Control. The group will present to the Council in the fall. For additional information, please contact Israel Nieves-Rivera at israel.nieves@sfdph.org.
Quaker Meeting House Policy: We received notification from the Quaker meeting House building management that here can be no more taping or keeping the front door open or unlocked in anyway. Recently, the Quaker Meeting House has had intruders come in when a group taped the lock so for safety reasons they must enforce this policy. 
We will try to have an HPS staff person near the door to let members and guests into the meeting. If you must leave the building during the meeting or break to go outside to smoke or use phone please do not use anything to prop the door open. If you have any questions, please contact Eileen Loughran at eileen.loughran@sfdph.org.

Reminder:  The Co-chairs want to remind members that they must limit their questions to two.  If a member has additional questions he/she can get back on the list.  It is important to share the floor with all members that may have questions.  We appreciate your cooperation with this matter.

Reminder:  Please remember to use the serving utensils for the food at Council and committee meetings. 
Reminder:  Please remember to clean up the area around your seats.  There are recycling bins for soda cans and paper products available by the kitchen.

Rules of Respectful Engagement:  The Rules of Respectful Engagement are posted on the wall.  Please note that these Rules apply to members, guests, staff, and public.
Service Dogs:  Service animals are allowed at the Quaker Meeting Place.  Please help maintain a pleasant and safe environment for all HPPC members and guests by observing the following behavioral guidelines for your service animal.  Keep your service animal with you and under your control at all times, keep your animal on the floor or on your person at all times, and away from food or where members are eating.  We need to be mindful that everyone has different experiences with dogs, and we want to create a safe and comfortable environment for everyone.  If you have any questions, please contact Eileen at eileen.loughran@sfdph.org
3x5 Comment Cards:  Please remember that the 3x5 comment cards are for questions or clarification regarding presentations or discussions that happen during meetings.  The cards were originally introduced as a mechanism to get increased participation from members that are more reserved or shy about speaking out.  Lately, some cards have been received that express concerns that are process related. Please note that for any comments about group process or Council dynamics should be included in the process evaluation form for the evaluation group to analyze.
Update on City, State, and Federal issues:
San Francisco Hepatitis C Task Force:  At the Task Force’s December meeting members approved the final report,  Recommendations for Strategically Addressing Hepatitis C in San Francisco. The document will be formally released on January 25th and will be available on the Task Force website that day (www.hepcsf.org).  As there was no identified mayor for 2011 at the Task Force’s December meeting, the group voted to:
· Continue as an independent community coalition with the current organizational sponsors, Drug Policy Alliance, HCV Advocate/Hepatitis C Support Project, and Project Inform continuing as organizational sponsors;

· Remain comprised of current Task Force members who want to continue to work; and

· Work from January through March to determine the coalition’s structure (including membership and voting) and scope of work for 2011 (with the help of a consultant, funding permitting) .
The Task Force will be recruiting new members in 2011. An application will be disseminated in the next few weeks. If you or someone you know is interested in applying for membership, please have them email info@hepcsf.org. 
UCHAPS Update: Isela González and Gayle Burns, representing the HPPC and Israel Nieves Rivera and Eileen Loughran representing the HIV Prevention Section attended the UCHAPS meeting held December 16th & 17th in Washington, DC.  The meeting focused on discussing the National HIV/AIDS Strategy, the post-election political environment, PICSI, and federal funding for HIV/AIDS. The meeting followed the 3 day HIV Prevention Leadership Summit (HPLS) which focused on three core areas: capacity building, Community Planning, and CBOs. UCHAPS played a key role in organizing, planning, and participating in the conference.
Council member Ken Pearce attended HPLS because he was the winner of the lottery drawing held at the September 9th, 2010 HPPC meeting. Ken will give a brief 5 minute update on his experience at the conference at the February Council meeting.
The UCHAPS meetings for 2011 are scheduled for March 20-21 in Los Angeles; August 18-19, in Atlanta (immediately following 2011 National HIV Prevention Conference); and November 14-15, in Chicago (immediately following USCA)
Committee Updates:
Bylaws, Policies & Procedures Committee:  The group met on Wed. December 15th and reviewed and approved the attendance policy flow chart. . The group also began discussing issues related to council participation. This committee will continue working on the Policies & procedures in 2011.  The Committee will meet on Wednesday, January 19th from 3-5 pm at 25 Van Ness Avenue, 5th floor Conference Room.
Membership Committee:  The committee met on Tuesday January 11, from 3-4:30 PM.  Committee members include: Shane Anglin, Jonathan Batiste, Denmark Diaz, Celia Gomez, Isela González, Montica Levy and Desmond Miller. HPS support will be provided by Jenna Rapues and Oscar Macias.  At this first meeting, the group covered business items and reviewed their scope of warn and timeline for the year.  The Committee elected Celia Gomez and Denmark Diaz as Co-chairs. Celia Gomez was appointed as the Membership Committee representative at Steering. Membership’s regular meeting schedule is the 1st Tuesday of the month, from 3-4:30 pm.  The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, February 1 from 3-4:30 pm.

Points of Integration (POI) Committee:  The group met on Monday January 10th and reviewed the Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) between the HPPC and HHSPC Points of Integration between Prevention and Care Committee. Laura Thomas gave an overview of the HIV Health Services Planning Council and Grant Colfax gave an overview of the work of the HIV Prevention Planning Council and the HIV Prevention Section. The committee voted on to meet the 1st Monday of the month from 3:00 pm to 5:00 pm. There was an election for Co-chairs and Joe Ramirez-Forcier will be the chair for HPPC and Ken Pearce will be the chair for HHSPC.  The committee reviewed their scope of work for the year and timeline. The committee will focus on HIV-Related Disparities and Health Inequities as it relates to The National HIV/AIDS Strategy. The next meeting is scheduled for Monday February 7th from 3-5 pm at 25 Van Ness Avenue in room 330A.
Project STOREE: The group met on Tuesday January 11, from 3-5 pm.  The committee covered business items for the first part of the meeting. Charles Fann and David González were elected as the Committee Co-chairs. David will serve as the Steering committee representative. The group voted and approved a regular meeting day and time. The committee will meet on the 1st Thursday of the month, from 9:30-11:30 AM.  After a brief discussion on the committee’s scope of work, a draft logic model was presented for review. The committee will continue this discussion at the February meeting. The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday February 3, from 9:30-11:30 am in 330B. 
There were no 3x5 cards received at December 9th HPPC meeting
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